Central Pennsylvania Repeater Association Inc.

W3ND May 2009
No CPRA meeting this month  

A message from our president: From WA3CPO, Gary Blacksmith, MD 

No CPRA meeting this month.  Get your kitchen passes early. Please note three events in the next four weeks:

Field Day – Local: 

The HRAC  Field Day operation will take place at Vanatta Park, which

is located at 50th and Derry Streets in Harrisburg. Set-up usually begins around 9:00 AM on Saturday morning on June 27 and June 28.  For more info go to:

http://www.n3twt.org/field-day 

Field Day 2008 was a great time, so now we patiently wait an entire year for Field Day 2009 to come around.  Below is our Field Day ‘08 page and it will be updated in the Spring of 2009 after our first FD planning meeting on April 21st, 2009 (please attend!).
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ARRL FIELD DAY




Field Day – South Mountain:

On June 28-29th, the South Mountain Repeater Association will join tens of thousands of other radio amateurs across the country for Field Day 2008.  The public, other operators, local/state/federal officials, and youngsters (in other words, ANYBODY!) are cordially invited for a demonstration of and participation in radio communications.  
Anyone, licensed or not, young or old, has the opportunity to get on the air and experience communication without the assistance of cell phones, telephones, or the internet — and the other person will hear your voice as fast as the speed of light.
We’ll be hosting the event at the Cumberland County Emergency Services Training Academy, 180 Army Heritage Drive, Carlisle.  Things get started at 8:00am on Saturday the 28th when we setup our radio transceivers and construct the antennas (you can come to watch, but we’ll be pretty busy).  Field Day officially starts at 2:00pm on Saturday the 28th, which is when we’ll be ready to demonstrate our radio capabilities and let you communicate with other folks across the country — you might even talk to another unlicensed, curious person who is visiting their local radio club just like you.
We will cease operation and begin tear-down on Sunday the 29th around 12:00pm.

Monthly Ham Radio Lunch:
At the Old Country Buffet in east Harrisburg

the last Thursday of each month at

noon unless it is a major holiday. This

restaurant is located on Route 22 in Colonial

Park in the vicinity of Value City

Furniture, K-Mart and Home Depot.

Good way to meet some new people!

Firecracker Hamfest/ ARRL Eastern Pa Convention July 4th:
Bressler, PA - Harrisburg Radio Amateurs Club (HRAC) - Firecracker Harrisburg Hamfest and Eastern Pennsylvania (EPA) Section Convention at Emerick Cibort Park, Penn Street, Bressler; 
I-283 to Swatara (PA 441 north at Exit 2), left on Eisenhower Blvd, right at next light, bear left at square onto Main Street, right onto Penn Harrisburg Radio Amateurs Club, PO Box 355, Halifax, PA  17032 

Contact:  Terry Snyder, WB3BKN, 462B Tourist Park Road, Halifax, PA  17032
717-979-9515  Fax: 717-303-0565

Talk-In:  146.76- (PL 100) (W3UU)

GPS:  N 40° 13.690 W 076° 49.090;   VE Testing Site:  N 40° 14.350 W 076° 48.910
E-mail:  hracw3uu@gmail.com 
http://hrac.tripod.com  |  On-line flyer 
Cost:  $5 (XYL, kids free) or $10 per carload;  Tailgate:  $5 per space, Tables:  $12 ($15 after 01 June)

Opens:  8:00 am, Vendor Setup 6-9 pm day prior or 6:00 am day of;  Independence Day celebration at Riverfront after hamfest
VE Testing*:  Free, nearby, starts at 9:00 am

TREASURERE’S REPORT: by Dave Hoffman, N3PRO

Membership and Finances:

Membership is currently at 77, quite a bit down from last year.  I have sent out reminders to those who have not paid last month.  Dues are $20 per year any questions please email me n3pro@yahoo.com.


Finances are hanging in there thanks to project and equipment donations.  If you would like to donate to a project MARK the application under donation and note as to what it belongs.

Social Networking:


As I mentioned in the last newsletter I have been playing around with the social networking sites.  There is one specific to Amateur Radio that deserves a look. http://www.73s.org.  It has grown to a community of over 1200 amateurs world wide in a short time.  What it has to offer is; find, follow, and track amateur radio friends (old and new). You can post photos and blogs while linking into your existing YouTube, Flickr, and Twitter accounts! You can also log QSOs online and lookup repeaters, clubs, and Ham events - even DX cluster traffic and APRS status of fellow Hams.  There are many that set up schedules, share reviews and keep up on the latest events.  Give it a try and let Chris N7ICE know you heard about it from N3PRO.

Six meter remote base:

There has been a 6 meter remote base installed on the LRTS 449.025 PL 162.2 in Cornwall.  It is always monitoring 52.525 – listen for those special openings.  
Speaking of 6 meters, we will hopefully have our six meter repeater up and running fully shortly.  The antenna has been donated by N3TVL, we have to get the mast installed (I bought the wrong size clamps during the last work party) and run the feedline.  
JUNE HAS BEEN DECLARED AMATEUR RADIO MONTH BY GOVERNOR RENDELL.
REMEMBER FIELD DAY JUNE 27TH –28TH! 
 

Dave Hoffman N3PRO
www.n3pro.net
MS-150 Bike Tour: by Dick Goodman, WA3USG

From: wa3usg@verizon.net
Sent: 6/11/2009 10:22:01 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time
Subj: Keystone VHF Club - MS-150 Bike Tour - July 18 & 19 - Help needed

Greetings Gang,

We are looking for help in providing communications services for the MS-150 Bike Tour on July 18 & 19 starting at Millersville University in the Lancaster area. We need communicators at the six (6) Rest Stops and also communicators to ride in the ten (10) SAG vehicles for both days. For the folks riding in the SAGs, you will not be driving but will be the communications link that will enable Net Control back at the school to dispatch your vehicle where needed.  We are going to make a concerted effort to provide communicators in all the SAGs. Last year we had over 600 riders and we ended up Sagging OVER 10% back because of the weather. The SAGs also came across several heat related issues and having a Ham in the vehicle really paid off.

The MS Society is totally changing the way that they intend to run the event. They are going to a "Command Center" concept where the event Campaign Manager, Rachael Speelman will be staying in a room at the College that will be the Command Center for the event. She will also be responsible for dispatching all of the SAGs. Sandy, N3ECF will shadow her as she did last year. What is important is that they will both remain in the Command Center and be accessible for the duration of the event. This promises the immediate response to any questions from out in the field.

Last week, Sandy N3ECF, Donna Lee N3VPJ, and I attended a meeting at the MS Society's headquarters. This new organizational concept looks very interesting and promises to be a model for events such as this in the future. 


If you would like to assist, please E-mail me the answers to the following:
    1. Would you prefer being a Rest Stop communicator or being a communicator
in a SAG?
    2. Could you work one (or both) days (Saturday/Sunday)?
    3. You may stay in a dorm room at Millersville Friday and/or Saturday if
you would like. The rooms hold two (2) people so you would likely be sharing
it with another Ham. Would you like to stay in a dorm room? If so for
Friday, Saturday, or both?

    4. We get MS-150 Bike Tour T-Shirts ... what is your T-Shirt size?

The course covers a wide area. We will most likely be using the 145.310
repeater in Rawlinsville. Rest Stop communicators will need a typical mobile
2 meter setup to reliably access the repeater. For the SAG communicators, an
external mag mount antenna is a must. H.T.'s (using the external antenna)
will work on much of the course but a rig running 25 watts or more will be
much more reliable.

If you get to Millersville on Friday, July 17th, we are responsible for our own dinner. We usually go out somewhere as a group. If you are interested in
this, let me know and I will add you to the reservation. Saturday morning,
July 18 we are responsible for our breakfast. Lunch & dinner on Saturday is
provided by the MS Society. Lunch will be delivered to the Rest Stop communicators on both Saturday and Sunday by the SAGs. Supper on Saturday is in the cafeteria at Millersville and is a great feed! After supper, there are a lot of things happening on the Campus that you may attend. On Sunday, breakfast is provided in the school cafeteria. Lunch again will be delivered by the SAGs.

I don't have the final details in reference to the ride route from the MS Society yet ... as soon as I get this info, I'll get it out to everyone. If you volunteer to help at this event, I will put you on the E-mail distribution list and you will receive all the updates as they come in. This is our biggest and I feel most fun event. We perform a valuable service and are critical to the rides success ... I hope that you can join us!

Thanks & 73
Dick Goodman, WA3USG

PS ....For those of you who don't know what a SAG is. It stands of "Support &
Gear". It is a vehicle that patrols a portion of the bicycle route looking for riders who are having physical, mechanical, and other kind of problems. Sometimes a rider is too tired to continue. In this case the SAG delivers the rider & his bicycle either to the next Rest Stop or depending on the problem, may take them back to the school. I think that this is the most interesting assignment, you get to see all kinds of things happening. Since I bicycle a lot myself, my car has a bike rack and I serve as a SAG with my own vehicle. Last year with the high temperatures, we had a lot of heat related problems and I Sagged 11 riders back to the school who were unable to finish. All told, last year, we Sagged over 10% of the riders back ....it was rough.

 

